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Connaught 
 S c h o o l  f o r  G i r l s   

Dear all 

As I reach the end of another half term at Connaught School for Girls, and the halfway 

point of my first year here, there is much to celebrate.  Secondary league tables are not 

being published in the same way this year, due to the impact of the pandemic but final 

school performance data has been published and I am delighted to tell you Connaught 

remains one of the top performing schools in the borough for progress, keeping us ‘well 

above average’ and maintaining our place in the top 20% of schools nationally.  I’m very 

proud of the students and the staff, who have worked tirelessly to achieve this.  Well done 

to everyone on maintaining the high standards that we expect and admire at our school. 

It was lovely to see so many of you at the Year 9 Parents’ evening this week.  Students in 

year 9 will shortly be embarking upon their choices for Key Stage 4 and they had their first 

assembly about this this week. We will be inviting you into a Subject Selection Information 

evening next half term to help prepare for these important choices and I look forward to 

discussing this further with you then. Year 11 Parents’ evening in January was also very well 

attended. Year 11, who received their mock exams results earlier this term, are now 

focusing on preparing for their final exams. February half term is a great time to write a 

revision timetable, organise notes and start practising questions. This is a good way to 

prepare at a steady pace.  If it’s left for the Easter holidays to start, the pressure for some 

students can be daunting. There are some more tips for preparing for success later in the 

newsletter - please do have a look.  

I also wanted to take this opportunity to thank parents who have responded to the 

consultation to formalise a partnership with Norlington under the Exceptional Educational 

Trust. One of the questions that has been raised during the consultation period has been 

around if boys would be on site at Connaught and I wanted to take this opportunity to 

assure all families that the schools will not become mixed. The trust is completely 

committed to Connaught remaining a girls school. The proposal will ensure we are able to 

remain a local school with our own identity and will mean we will work together to share 

ideas and best practice.   

This week we have been collecting for the Disaster Emergency Committee which is helping 

earthquake survivors in Turkey and Syria and our year 10 students have done a fantastic 

job, collecting £925.96 from our generous and compassionate student body.  Our thoughts 

and condolences are with those families with loved ones affected. 

Thank you, once again, for continuing to support the school.  I hope that you 

have a peaceful, safe, and relaxing half term break. 

Ms Linsey Hand 

Headteacher 



The Three Principles of 

P u p p e t r y                      

This term in Drama, Year 

7 have been learning 

a b o u t  t h e  T h r e e 

Principles of Puppetry; 

Breath, Focus and 

Weight. Using these ideas 

they have brought 

inanimate objects to life 

and created large 

human like characters 

o u t  o f 

newspapers.  Watching 

Puppetry is the ultimate 

suspension of disbelief, 

however, the students 

have made it so easy, 

having worked so hard to 

create such realistic 

characters that silently 

interact with each other.  

the GCSE Drama written 

exam. They were very 

fortunate enough to 

experience a private Q & 

A with the Actors after 

the show to gain some 

inside information!  The 

show is running until the 

The Woman In Black  

A few years after it first 

opened, I remember 

watching the show as a 

school student myself 

and being absolutely 

mesmerized by how only 

two performers could 

maintain my focus and 

how the combination of 

excellent storytelling, 

lighting and sound could 

leave me terrified! Thirty-

three years after it first 

opened ‘The Woman In 

Black’ is sadly closing so 

the GCSE Year 11 class 

will review it as part of 

3rd March 2023, so  get in 

there quick to watch this 

G o t h i c  H o r r o r 

Masterpiece! 

Ms Jemal 

Head of Drama 

Drama 

health, neglect, death, 

grief and FGM the 

students have certainly 

risen to the challenge 

and I couldn’t be more 

proud of them. They 

have been an absolute 

pleasure to teach over 

the last 18 months.  

Year 11 GCSE Acting 

Exam                                       

Year 11 are preparing for 

their GCSE Acting exam. 

Students have chosen to 

perform extracts from 

established plays such as 

‘Find Me’ by Olwen 

Wymark as well as gritty 

new Plays like ‘Three Little 

Birds’ by Janice Okoh 

and ‘Cuttin It’ by 

Charlene James. With 

themes ranging from 

misdiagnosed mental 

“They have 

been an 

absolute 

pleasure to 

teach over the 

last 18 months.”  
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Drama (continued) 

“One poem will be 

chosen to be 

submitted to the 

Eastside Poetry 

Anthology and 

turned into an 

actual book, the 

winner will receive a 

copy!”  
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Drama (continued) 

Modern Foreign Languages 
7F have been studying 

the topic of food and 

drink this half-term. The 

students have produced 

some fantastic menus 

and dialogues for 

ordering in a French 

café. Well done 7F!  

 

Food and Drink Twitter: 

@MFLConnaught 

Instagram: 

@MFLConnaught 
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Creative Writing 

Students in Ms Adanir’s 

8W F rench class 

p r o d u c e d  s o m e : 

creative writing, writing 

poems and raps through 

several drafts, about 

their daily routine 

(getting ready to go 

out). They, then, 

performed their poems 

and raps to the rest of 

the class. Excellent 

travail les filles!  

Merci beaucoup!    

¡Muchas Gracias! 

The Modern Foreign 

Languages department. 

excited for the day and 

were able to put the skills 

they have been learning 

in school into practice. 

Both teams showed 

determination and, on 

the day, Y8 made an 

amazing effort in their last 

game where they won 6-

On the 6th of February 

both Y7 and Y8 girls took 

part in the Girls Netball 

Rally. The two teams 

have been training hard 

for the past two weeks 

and they did very well in 

their first competition. The 

students were thoroughly 

0! Both teams gave it 

their all and are looking 

forward to the next 

competitions later in the 

year. Well done netball 

teams! 

Ms Agilara 

Head of  Phys ical 

Education 

                                                                                   

 

 

Modern Foreign Languages (continued) 

Girls Netball Rally 
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Connaught School for 

Girls is planning to run a 

number of inter year 

group books quizzes to 

celebrate World Book 

day 2023. The theme at 

Connaught this year is to: 

'Read and rise to the 

challenge'. Students 

have been asked to re-

read their favourite books 

over half term, such as 

the: 'Harry Potter' series, 

'Of Mice and Men', 

general knowledge 

about Shakspeare and 

read new books, for 

example: 'Windrush 

Child'. Comic books will 

also feature in the 

quizzes, so take some 

time to find and read 'Ms 

Marve l '  o r  ' B lack 

Panther'.  

There will be a number of 

q u i z z e s  a n d 

reading taking place the 

week beginning Monday 

20th February and 

Monday 27th February. 

Al l  act i v i t ies  and 

preparations will take 

place in English lessons 

and finish with internal 

year group quizzes on the 

following dates: 

• Year 7 - Tues. 28th 

Feb. period 1 

(week B)  

• Year 8 - Fri. 3rd 

March period 4 

(week B) 

• Year 9 - Wed. 1st 

March period 2 

(week B) 

• Year 10 and Year 

11 - lunchtime quiz 

(Date to be 

confirmed soon) 

Articles by:                       

Ms Maniar and Ms Burton 

English department  

Ms Riaz                  

Learning Resource 

Centre  

 

World Book Day Activities  

“The theme at 

Connaught this 

year is to: 'Read 

and rise to the 

challenge'.”  
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Books We Love  

Harry Potter and the 

G o b l e t  o f  F i r e :                

My favourite book is 

Harry Potter and The 

Goblet of Fire . I 

particularly like this book 

b e c a u s e  o f  t h e 

description especially 

towards the end. I also 

enjoy the mix of fantasy, 

adventure, competition 

and romance all in one. I 

think people should read 

this book because it's 

entertaining and for all 

ages.  

Zahraa Year 7  

Crush:  

I like this book because it 

is really creative. It shows 

the reader how to love 

correctly and how to 

have a safe relationship; 

it is interesting to read 

and it can affect the 

reader in the way that 

things are presented in 

this book.  

Mahrukh Year 11 

World Book Day Activities (continued) 

 

Divergent:  

My favourite book is 

Divergent since it is a 

story about suspense, 

mystery, and action! I 

think that people should 

read this book since it 

gives you lots of feelings 

and it's very interesting. 

The book is about a 

world separated into five 

factions which is a 

unique idea. 

Sumaiyah Year 7  

“My favourite 

book is 

Divergent since 

it is a story 

about suspense, 

mystery, and 

action!”  
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World Book Day Activities (continued) 

 

“To catch the reader's attention, place 

an interesting sentence or quote from 

the story here.” 
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World Book Day Activities (continued) 

Message from the Chair of Governors 
and Ms. Hand has 

outlined discussions she 

has had with other 

Academy Heads. As a 

result, we all agree that 

the current consultation 

offers us the best way 

forward for our school at 

the current time.  

Alongside this important 

piece of work, we are 

not losing our focus on 

the needs of our current 

students and regularly 

review the plan the 

s c h o o l  h a s  f o r 

improvement. As a new 

head, I know Ms. Hand is 

keen to get input from 

you, our parent/guardian 

group, and will be taking 

feedback at surveys 

carried out at each 

parents evening. The 

result of this, and a pupil 

survey will also help us 

frame our future plans.  

The Governing Board has 

a need to recruit some 

a d d i t i o n a l  p a r e n t 

governors and would 

urge you to consider 

putting yourself forward 

for one of these roles. We 

are keen to reflect our 

community on the 

Governing Board. Our 

c o m m i t t e e s  c o v e r 

Finance and Resources, 

Curriculum, Pay and 

Personnel. If you have 

skills that you feel would 

support the effectiveness 

of  any of  these 

committees we urge you 

to consider putting 

yourself forward. The 

commitment is a full 

G o v e r n i n g  B o a r d 

meeting each half term 

and is similar for each 

c o m m i t t e e .  T h e 

expectation is that each 

governor will join one 

committee. There are 

also roles for Link 

Governors where each of 

us has a more focused 

involvement with an area 

of school l i fe or 

curriculum area of the 

school.  

If you have any particular 

questions please contact 

me via the school.  

Dear Parents and Carers. 

I’m Alan Douglass - Chair 

of Governors since last 

September. 

The Governors are keen 

to communicate some of 

the work that the board 

has been doing over the 

last term and a half.  

Parents will be aware of 

the pressure on schools 

to manage budgets at a 

time of rising costs. 

R e c r u i t m e n t  a n d 

retention of staff is also a 

growing concern.  

We are extremely proud 

o f  o u r  r e c e n t 

appointment of the new 

head for Connaught 

School and very keen to 

support her in ensuring a 

sec ure  fu tu re  for 

Connaught within our 

community. As such, you 

will know that we are 

consulting on moving 

into a local Multi 

Academy Trust with 

Norlington School. The 

Governing Board has 

discussed other options 

“The Governing 

Board has a need to 

recruit some 

additional parent 

governors and 

would urge you to 

consider putting 

yourself forward for 

one of these roles.”  
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Year 11 Visit to East 

Village 

The Year 11 Geographers 

have just completed their 

final piece of fieldwork 

i n v e s t i g a t i n g  t h e 

variations between the 

Olympic Village and its 

s u r r o u n d i n g s .  W e 

travelled to Hackney 

W i c k  o n  t h e 

Overground.  For many 

of the students this was 

their first time in the area 

and they were all 

intrigued by the amount 

and quality of the graffiti 

in the area as well as the 

use of old buildings for 

new modern flats. They 

quickly picked up on the 

youthful and dynamic 

character of the area 

and were surprised by 

how quickly the feel 

changed as we walked 

towards the Olympic 

Park itself. 

Within East Village the 

students quickly noticed 

how creating the area 

from an empty site had 

made it possible to 

include design features 

to improve the area for 

users, making it safer, 

cleaner and more 

pleasant to spend time 

in.  

As we walked over the 

Drapers Fields the 

students started to feel 

more at home and were 

keen to play in the park 

before finishing their final 

surveys.  

Throughout the day the 

Year  11  s tuden ts 

displayed exemplary 

behaviour, they were 

polite and inquisitive and 

really engaged with the 

tasks. They have done 

s o m e  e x c e l l e n t 

groundwork for their final 

fieldwork exam and 

should be very proud of 

themselves. 

the Christmas holiday 

they created their 

models working in 

groups.  

One of the focuses this 

year within Geography is 

t o  i n c o r p o r a t e 

technology into lessons; 

the project lends itself 

very well to this.  Some 

students used this in their 

designs with some 

students creating their 

Sustainable Cities and 

Buildings.  

The Year 10 geography 

students have been 

carrying out their own 

research into sustainable 

cities and buildings. 

Creative freedom was 

given to the students to 

design these how they 

wished. Using their theory 

knowledge collected 

within the lessons over 

models within games 

such as Minecraft. In the 

students’ groups they 

then pitched their ideas 

to the rest of their peers 

in the classroom. This 

gave the students 

invaluable presenting 

practice in addition was 

a chance for the 

students to show off their 

hard work. The models 

showed that the students 

took time and effort into 

Geography 

“Throughout the day 

the Year 11 students 

displayed exemplary 

behaviour, they 

were polite and 

inquisitive and really 

engaged with the 

tasks.” 
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creating them with 

thought put into their 

legitimate application. 

Many of the models can 

be seen in Room 7 and 

will be on display for 

parents and other 

students to look at. 

The Year 7 groups have 

now just started their 

mapping unit, this gives 

the students the perfect 

opportunity to use 

geography practically 

within the field. It also 

gives the Year 7s one of 

the first experiences to 

apply their knowledge 

learnt in the classroom 

out in the field. 

Ms Quinn and Mr 

Desborough 

Geography department 

The Textiles department have been doing their bit for the environment - we now 

have a recycling bin for small scraps of fabric, these will be reused as stuffing for 

cushions or any other projects.  

Geography (continued) 

Textiles 

“Creative 

freedom was 

given to the 

students to 

design these 

how they 

wished.”  
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Some of the Year 10s 

have also been coming 

t o  c l u b  a t 

lunchtime,  creating 

patchwork pieces using 

scraps of fabric. Here 

are pieces made by 

Sarah Tasneem and 

Hafsa Asim.  

Ms Rain 

Head of Textiles 

Here again is her winning 

poem: 

Congratu lat ions  to 

Humeirah Khan in 11G 

who is one of the winners 

of the National Poetry 

Day Competition for 

W a l t h a m 

Forest.  Humeirah is the 

winner in the secondary 

age pupils category, 

compet ing against 

students in the same 

category throughout the 

borough.  This is an 

incredible achievement 

and we are very proud of 

her success and look 

forward to seeing her 

work published.  She has 

been invited to attend a 

prize giving ceremony 

and no doubt will enjoy 

spending the prize 

money. 

Ms Caroto 

Head of English 

Textiles (continued) 

National Poetry Day Competition Winner  

“This is an 

incredible 

achievement and 

we are very proud 

of her success 

and look forward 

to seeing her work 

published.”   
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Spring Half-Term Holiday               - Monday 13th to Friday 17th February 2023 

First Day back after Half-Term - Monday 20th February 2023 

Year 10 Parents’ Evening  - Wednesday 15th March 2023 

Spring Term Holiday  - Monday 3rd April to Friday 14th April 2023 

GCSE exams start  - Monday 24th April 2023 

May Day Bank Holiday  - Monday 1st May 2023 

King's Coronation Bank Holiday   - Monday 8th May 2023 

Year 7 Parents’ Evening  - Wednesday 17th May 2023 

Whitsun Half-Term Holiday - Monday 29th May to Friday 2nd June 2023 

Staff Training Day  - Friday 16th June 2023 (closed to students)  

Last School Day of the Year - Wednesday 19th July 2023 

Dates for your Diary 

seize the day 

H E AD T E AC H E R  

M S  L I NS E Y  H AN D  

Dyers Hall Road 

Leytonstone 

London E11 4AE 

tel: 020 8539 3029 

fax: 020 8558 3827 

Email: 

school@connaught.

waltham.sch.uk  

Connaught 
 S c h o o l  f o r  G i r l s   

Year 7 have been 

exp lo r ing tex tu re , 

shape, form and colour 

for their 'Under the Sea' 

assignment in Art, Craft 

and Design. They have 

been experimenting 

with different types of 

media. 

Leila has shown real 

confidence with some 

ver y  bo l d  work , 

sketching her close-up 

images with pen and 

ink. Because of this, she 

is the current 'Artist of 

the Month'. Well done 

Leila! 

Mr Hamilton 

Head of Art 

 

Artist of the Month 

www.connaught-school.co.uk 
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